
Paw Prints   

school.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print to determine 

if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.   

Submissions for Paw Prints are due by Tuesday at 2:00.  
 

Important Dates : 
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Kalei Christensen enjoyed being 

Principal for the Day!  He started the 

day with morning announcements 

and prayer. Afterwards he checked 

email, met with his secretaries for 
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some primary grades, monitored 

lunch and recess and learned what 
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Principally Speaking  
 
 Dear Parents,  

 

Welcome back from spring break. What a blessing it was to have time to spend with family and 

friends!  

 

Our spiritual focus for the month of April is the òWonder of Vocationó.  We will focus on vocation 

as a call from God to love Him and others in a specific way. Vocation can include a calling to a 

specific state of life such as, marriage, religious life, or  the priesthood. It can also be a specific 

type of work that is supported by the gifts and talents God has given us. Keeping this in mind, we 

ask that you discuss your vocation with your child. Let them know how you chose your vocation -

with your heart or w ith your mind? Please share the challenges and blessings associated with your 

vocation. Ask them if they have thought about a specific vocation.  

 

I would also like to invite you to the Ribbon Cutting and Blessing of our new playset on Monday, 

April 16 at 9:00. Weather permitting, we will gather as a school on the playground with Fr. Baiju 

and Fr. Hennigen. At that time, we will officially thank the PTG board and Mr. and Mrs. Bray for 

the donation of their time, talents, and treasure.  

 

The PTG tirelessly w orked to make the Pumpkin Fun Run a success. Their dedication and expertise 

provided all of us with the opportunity to work together to raise funds for this project. The Bray 

Family donated the remainder of the money needed to complete the playset project.  The Bray 

family wanted to honor Mrs. Brayõs parents, Ambrose and Mary Jane Schwab , who worked so very 

hard to send their ten children to St. Pius X School and Catholic high schools. We are eternally 

thankful for their support!  

 

Take time to be a family t his month. Please remember that the family is the first church for 

children. Family is where we learn to love unconditionally. Family is a place of comfort, learning, 

and support. Enjoy your family and thank our Heavenly Father for the gift of your family.  

 

Yours in Christ,  

Mrs. Lonnemann 

 



 
 
 
 
Dear St. Pius X Families,  
 
I feel very fortunate to be here at St. Pius X.  It is more than a job,  it is a loving, supportive 
community where I feel the love and friendship of the students, parents, and faculty on a daily 
basis.  I hope that I help as many students grow as those who have challenged me to as well. In 
gratitude I wish to thank all those who through your prayers, hugs, notes, and generosity helped 
my family through a difficult loss. During this unbelievable tragedy , our family was able to feel 
Godôs love through you. The following is a poem that goes out to everyone who has given so 
much to us. 
 

In gratitude,  

Mrs. Tina Koch and the entire Koch family  
 
 

You Always Know What To Do and Say  

 

You always know what to do and say. 
To touch my heart and make my day. 

You always know the perfect gift. 
To give my spirit that extra lift.  

Thank you for your thoughtfulness,  

you really made me smile. 
Thank you most for being you, 

with your special style. 
May you be blessed with all good things,  

and never feel deprived. 
May your life be always full of love,  

as long as you are alive. 
 
 
 
 

 
PTG will be sponsoring a school wide service project 
April 9 th  ï 20 th , collecting items in need for Faith 
Community Pharmacy. Faith Community Pharmacyôs mission 
is to provide necessary medications and pharmaceutical care 
to those unable to pay in  the Northern Kentucky 
Community. In addition to medications they also provided 
non-medical items such as toiletries and first aid supplies. 

Some items in need are: Hand sanitizer, Shampoo, Lotion, Sunscreen, Clorox Wipes and 
Tissues. A complete list will be sent home in the  Tuesday Folder. Students that bring it one 
item (or a cash donation) will receive an out of uniform pass for  April 27th!   
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Scholarships Available  
 

 Florence Wormald / Rita Ward Fund:  Applications are now being accepted for the Florence 

Wormald/Rita Ward Fund. This tuition aid fund was established in honor of Florence Wormald and 

Rita Ward to help deserving students from St. Pius X Parish obtain a Catholic High School 

Education. These s tudents are selected from families who, because of financial considerations, 

may not otherwise have the opportunity for their child to attend Covington Catholic, Notre Dame, 

Villa Madonna, or Covington Latin. Applicants should be from an active and participating family of 

the parish. Applications can be found on the school website under the Admissions tab . Click on 

Tuition & Fees, scroll to the bottom of the page and click on Florence Wormald/Rita Ward Fund . 

Applications are due May 1st  and should be returned to St. Pius X School Office, Attn: Board of 

Total Catholic Education, c/o Principal.   

 

Debbie Schulenberg Day Scholarship Fund : This scholarship has been established to honor the 

life of Debbie Schulenberg  Day, St. Pius X School music teacher.   Students in grades K -7 may 

apply for this scholarship and must meet the following criteria:   Students must have an A or B 

average in MUSIC and maintain academic quality in ALL subject areas.   Families applying should 

show some financial need and provide a copy of the latest tax return.   The family must write a 

letter requesting the scholarship.  Applications can be found on the school website under the 

Admissions tab . Click on Tuition & Fees, scroll to the bottom of th e page and click on Debbie 

Schulenberg Day Scholarship Fund . Applications, tax forms and letters are to be returned to the 

school by May 1st  of the current school year, addressed to The Debbie Schulenberg  Scholarship, 

c/o the principal.   The scholarship will be announced at the final school liturgy.  

 

  

 
 

BIRTHDAY CLUB NEWS 
 
The fourth and final meeting of the St. Pius 
Libraryõs Birthday Club will be on Wednesday, 
April 18th,   from 2:00 -3:00 in the Library. 

Students in grades K, 2, 4, or 6 who have celebrated or will celebrate their birthdays 
during the months of March, April or May received an invitation this week in their 
Tuesday folder. Students who missed the last Birthday Club meeting that was cancelled 
due to snow are more than welcome to join us. We hope you will meet your children 
after school in the library to make a selection, have some refreshments, and be a part 
of our Birthday Club. Thank you in advance for continuing to help us add wonderful 
new books to our library shelves! 



 
 

 

Dear Panther Parents,  

 

During the weeks of April 16th through May 11th your child will take their final MAP Growth 

test for the school year.. We give students MAP Growth tests to determine their instructional level and to 

measure academic growth throughout the school year (and from year to year).   

 

MAP Growth tests are unique in that they adapt to your childôs level of learning. If your child 

answers a question correctly, the next question is more challenging. If they answer incorrectly, the next 

one is easier. This results in a detailed picture of what your child knows and is ready to learnðwhether it 

is on, above, or below their grade level. 

 

Since MAP Growth tests provide immediate and accurate information about your childôs learning, 

itôs easy for teachers to identify students with similar scores that are generally ready for instruction in 

similar skills and topics, and then plan instruction accordingly 

 

You play an important part in helping students give their best performance on this important test. 

As you know, we have been busy preparing and reinforcing the skills necessary for students to 

demonstrate their learning. Even though this assessment is a snapshotðone single perspective ï it is 

important that our students have every advantage to do their very best.  There are many ways in which 

you can help your child put his/her best foot forward.  

 

Please keep a few things in mind for the above dates: 

¶ Ensure your child arrives to school on time. 

¶ If possible, avoid scheduling appointments for the testing dates.   

¶ Have your child eat a healthy breakfast. 

¶ Ensure your child gets a good nightôs sleep. 

¶ Gently encourage them to do their best! 

 

Sincerely, 

Ashley Staviski 

St. Pius X Literacy Coach & Math Coach  

 
 
 



  



 

Whatõs New in 
the Classroom 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sixth Grade 
 

The 6th grade reenacted the 
Stations of the Cross for the 

whole school. 

First Grade 
 

1st graders in Ms. Caldwell's class had a 
lesson in responsibility this week when the 
Easter Bunny dropped off some of his baby 
bunnies! They had to take care of his babies 
by reading them stories, taking them home, 
and making sure they had a close watch on 
them at all times! We also celebrated Holy 
Thursday by doing a class washing of the 

feet. 

Third Grade 
 

Third grade enjoyed learning 
about developmental delays 

during Everybody Counts. We 
were blessed to have Adam 

McNickle and his parents come 
to speak with us about their 
experience living with Downs 
Syndrome.  Everyone enjoyed 
listening to their stories and 
listening to Adam's jokes.  


